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have you ever argued with God?  maybe not argue, but 
struggle, questioning whether you were really supposed 
to do something or not.  that was me this morning.  
Lord, i know but i really don't know.  others are far 
more experienced in this area than me.  "yes, but they 
have no reach to those you do."  i once heard that true 
worship was not just in words.  true worship is in 
obedience.  so here i go.

many christians, along with doubters, lay aside the 
spiritual causes of actions in favor of the physical.  
while many times dumb actions may be the cause, it is, 
more often than we recognize, spiritual causes.  my 
mentor and friend was a spiritual woman.  she always 
looked for the spiritual first and the physical second.

you see, the bible is true; from the beginning to the 
end.  one's beliefs will never change that.  so this is 
true also.  "we do not wrestle against flesh and blood, 
but against principalities, against powers, against the 
rulers of the darkness of this age, against spiritual 
hosts of wickedness in the heavenly places."  eph 6:12  
that doesn't just pertain to one who argues as to 
whether Jesus is God in the flesh and the only hope of 
mankind.  it enters into every aspect of life.

i want to tell you a story.  a friend and i used to 
have lunch together every saturday.  that was our day 
to fellowship.  my friend was struggling with her 
physical health and we always put her "handicap" 
placard in the car window when parking.  i, in my mind, 
decided i would get my own handicap placard for use in 



case she forgot hers.  since i had open heart surgery 
fairly recent, my doctor happily prescribed it even 
though i was now fully recovered.

the next saturday we went out for our fellowship and as 
she reached for her placard, i proudly whipped out my 
own card.  when i arrived home that very day, i went to 
unlock my front door and i dropped my keys.  surely 
just an accident.  i picked them up and as i tried the 
lock, i dropped them again.  such a clutz.  as the 
night progressed and i moved to my computer, i noticed 
my right hand could not move the mouse correctly.  
still in the dark as to what was happening, i went to 
bed only to wake up in the night that something was 
terribly wrong.  on arrival at the hospital, yes, i had 
a stroke.  one of several that have followed since.

i had unwittingly opened the door and got in agreement 
with evil spirits.  yes, i am now aware of their power, 
but it is much easier to resist at first than to 
recover from their damage.  you don't believe in evil 
spirits?  you'd better.  the enemy's crowd believes and 
draws power from them.  power they falsely believe is 
greater.  the point being, they believe.
  
my hope is to warn others from my mistakes.  yes, our 
warfare is spiritual but one needs to be equipped for 
the battle, not in our own strength.  unequipped men 
sought to cast out demons in acts 19.  the result?  
"and the evil spirit answered and said, 'Jesus i know, 
and paul i know; but who are you?'  then the man in 
whom the evil spirit was leaped on them, overpowered 
them, and prevailed against them, so that they fled out 
of that house naked and wounded."



and at last, there's that word, demons.  we reluctantly 
accept the word "spirit", but there really are demons.  
(a rose by any other name) not because i say, but 
because Jesus says.  He spoke to them.  He commanded 
them and they had to obey.  He had the power and 
authority and we have it in His name.

there came a time in His ministry where those rejecting 
enlightenment, rejected Him also.  "from that time many 
of His disciples went back and walked with Him no 
more."  john 6:66  disciples who had walked with Him 
and witnessed the miracles.  when questioning the other 
disciples, good old peter, brash in his exuberance 
replied, "Lord, to whom shall we go?  You have the 
words of eternal life.  also we have come to believe 
and know that You are the Christ, the Son of the living 
God."  john 6:68-69

indeed, it is to whosoever will.  will you?  will you 
acknowledge and accept the teachings of this man of 
flesh who battled and overcame all to become this being 
of pure spirit?  "flesh and blood cannot inherit the 
kingdom of God; nor does corruption inherit 
incorruption."  1 cor 15:50  "this mortal must put on 
immortality."  1 cor 15:53  in other words, this flesh 
must put on spirit.  it is hard to argue with the 
physical man.  "the natural man does not receive the 
things of the Spirit of God, for they are foolishness 
to him; nor can he know them, because they are 
spiritually discerned."  1 cor 2:14
 
this is our inheritance and now we must battle the evil 
which constantly seeks to rob us of it.  we need to 



acknowledge that and the authority we have in the name 
of Jesus.  we are not alone.  remember the words of 
elisha.  "'do not fear, for those who are with us are 
more than those who are with them.'  and Elisha prayed, 
and said, 'Lord, i pray, open his eyes that he may 
see."  then the Lord opened the eyes of the young man, 
and he saw.  and behold, the mountain was full of 
horses and chariots of fire all around Elisha."  2 
kings 6:16-17

Lord, open our eyes that we might see.  not so we might 
rejoice that "even the demons are subject to us in Your 
name."  luke 10:17  that we may rejoice that "the 
kingdoms of this world have become the kingdoms of our 
Lord and of His Christ, and He shall reign forever and 
ever!"  rev 18:3  we seek for that, the final victory 
awaiting those who are "volunteers in the day of Your 
power".  psa 110:3

now is the battle.  now is the time.  "Lord, open our 
eyes.  as we abide in You and You in us, we will not be 
afraid.  we will not be that shrinking violet but a 
roaring lion.  yes, we will eat your flesh and drink 
your blood, and love not our lives, even unto death.  
we give You ALL the glory.  come quickly Lord Jesus!"

well, i have listened to my Lord.  will you continue 
this journey with me or will you turn aside from my 
sharings?  i pray not.  tomorrow may reap treasures of 
hope and encouragement to strengthen you.  words you 
might grasp in these times when darkness is descending.  
but i am not your guide.  our Lord is.  i simply seek 
to share a drink from my well.  perhaps that water will 
serve to prime your own pump.  we each need to draw 



from that well within us. 

linda


